## Treasured Times - Mid-State Metal Detector Club Newsletter June 2016

## **Presidents Report:**

Sorry for my late response But you all know I am super busy and it will remain that way for 6 months. Do not forget we have a meeting at shooters at 7 pm Wednesday June 15 2016 Bring your finds of the month all of them

We will Have finds of the month, the 50 /50 and raffle this month. If I can find time I will get the scavenger list together. There should be some good finds to look at and gold too.

As for the hunt things are looking up some donations are in and some are still coming.

Just so you know we will need lots of help at the hunt and will need to know whom we can count on being there.

Registration and set up and coin planting are the main areas so please step up.

Remember to bring your 6 x 12 riker display cases with your finds in July for the trailer.

Club President, Steve Miller

## **Editors Comments:**

Sorry that the newsletter is late, things get very busy and planning to go away for a couple of days. Hope that a lot of you got out and found some great treasures.

If you are planning to go camping during the time of our annual meet, you better let them know at Deer Trail Campground. She told me that they have a new system for registration and that just telling them that you will be back next year is not going to hold your camping spot. So call 1-715-866-3871.

Meetings are always held at Shooter's Restaurant and bar, every 3rd Wednesday of each month at 7 pm, unless we have a club outing, which will be announced ahead of time. Shooter's is located off of interstate 39/51 and B, next to Kwik Trip in Plover, WI.

We had 24 members and 1 guest attend last month's meeting.

Collections for the kids raffle are coming in:

Jack Eckberg is donating pennies and the Maeder's are donating Ty babies bennies, Stanczyk's are donating coins.

Six entries are in for the annual hunt.

On our website; Doug Miller is Badger State President for Archeological Society, amateur detectors.

American Digger was put in on our website.

We will be meeting next month July 20th at Deerfield Campground at Kathy Montgomery's campsite #56 at 6 pm. Bring your own plates, silverware, drinks, chairs. ALSO, bring a dish to pass. Short meeting after and a little hunting.

Where there is city sidewalks being torn up is a good place to detect. Larry Kollins found a tobacco can. Bill Grodevant has found Mercury dimes, silver dollar, token for the chicken ranch. People talked about their best finds ever.

MEMBERSHIP DRAWING: Was won by Don Allworden. \$10.00. Next month no drawing.

50/50 DRAWING: Won by Karen Kehus. \$37.00

FINES OF THE MONTH
PENNY 1920 Jack Eckberg
NICKEL. 1976 Jack Eckberg
DIME. 1940. Ed Weinmann
QUARTER. 1932 JIm Wallner
HALF DOLLAR 1976 Jack Eckberg
DOLLAR. Silver 1922 Bill Grodevant
FOREIGN 1971 Canadian one cent. Jack Eckberg

NON-GOLD earring Jack Eckberg TOKEN. 1910 Boy Scout Jack Eckberg NON-DETECTABLE. Axe Stone. Doug Miller RELIC. awl. Doug Miller

Peggy Gremler's dad died and Jerry Stanczyk's sister

If you have any club pictures pleasure send them on to Rick Gremler, PO Box 84. Brokaw, WI. 54417

## **CLUB OFFICERS:**

Steve Miller 715-572-1845. President Kent Kehus. 715-325-1727. Vice-President Sharon O'Connor. 715-321-2416. Treasurer Rick Gremler. 715-675-7909. Web Master Shelby Stanczyk. 715-435-4168. Editor/Secretary

Doug Maeder has some detectors to sell, contact him at 715-572-1845 or <a href="mailto:thers@wctc.net">thers@wctc.net</a>

(2) Fisher a F-4 and a F-5, along with (4) Tesoro detectors. For more info and prices call Doug.